
                       Pre-War & T-Register Report September 2023 

                                        From Arthur Ruediger 

 

The September meeting was held at the MG club rooms 93 Chief St. Brompton, 

originally planned to be held at the home of Graham & Pat Loader but due to 

Graham being admitted to hospital the week before the meeting with a 

ruptured esophagus the change was made. Graham is now back home and the 

T- Register wish him well on the way back to full recovery. 

The weather on the night of the meeting was far from suitable for T- types but 

two brave souls defied the weather, Goldy in the TC, all the way from Murray 

Bridge and Andrew Bate in the TF, a   gold medal was awarded to Goldy for his 

brave feat and a silver medal went to Andrew Bate for his attendance in the TF. 

There were 30 members present with 8 apologies for the meeting notable 

among them were David McNabb, day surgery, maybe to correct the bias to his 

Kiwi heritage, Russell Garth no reason and of course Graham Loader. Forthy 

was not an apology but he blotted his copy book by not attending anyway, 

blowing his chances for the Irving Cup. Reg Omalley was back after his absence 

last month due to ankle surgery. 

A.C.Pearson .com was an apology but phoned in with a video link from the UK 

while visiting his friend Stuart Penfold, 30 degrees over there, Anthony was in a 

short sleeved shirt. 

Doug Clarke was welcomed to the meeting, thanking members of the register 

for their support following the passing of his father Graham.  

Buckles arrived just in time for supper, had to pick up Ray Finch & his wife from 

the airport on their return from holidaying in Port Douglas, Finchy leaves his 

vehicle in Buckles drive while he is away.   

Terry Wright was presented with his 50 year membership medallion from 

Blackwood Golf Club by John Bray via the pocket of Andrew Willington. It is 

great to see such loyalty to clubs like MGCCSA that people have by remaining in 

touch over a great number of years, really well-done Terry  

The ladies were well represented, Ann Mclean, Judy Glasson, Bronwyn 

Micklem, Jenny Schiller and Shelly Bazzica . A big thanks to Shelly for her help 

with serving the supper, thanks also to Stephen Marlow and Ken Burke for 



managing the bar, following the meeting the bar manager, Berry Treffers had to 

visit Dan Murphy’s to restock the bar, we had drunk the place dry of red wine.  

The next meeting to held at Ken Burke’s home in Hackam will be a week later 

than the normal time of the first Thursday of the month due to the fact that 

eleven register members will have just returned or will be still travelling back 

from the Pre-War & T- Type national rally in Canberra. 
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